
PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD MEETING

November 21, 2017
1. Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance: 
Meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  

2. Roll Call:

Members Present:

Chairman, Richard Drinen

Clerk, Barbara Timberman

Member, Patricia Treharne Member, Lois Barnes - Absent
Member, Robert Rose 

A quorum was established.
Staff Present:

Fire Chief, Josh Tope 

        Office Manager, Mindy Mohler
 
Captain, Steve Oberly Firefighter, Casey Welsch
        Firefighter, Bennie Pospishel             
Firefighter, Matt Burns Firefighter, Devon Liggett
        



Public Present:


Sue Drinen



Bob Timberman


Steve Bowyer
3. Administrative Remarks:
Chairman Drinen stated that Member Barnes had an emergency to take care of and he did not see a need for her to telephone in for this meeting as there was not anything super important for her to weigh in on. 
4. Approval of Minutes: October 17, 2017
Minutes were approved as presented.
5. Correspondence: 
Office Manager Mohler explained that she passed around a letter from the Arizona Department of Forestry and Fire Management stating that they were behind in paying out the different Fire Departments that worked at the end of the fire season.
6. Financial Reports: 
Captain Tope explained to the Board that Salaries and Overtime categories are a little overspent for the time of year but that it is due to the expenditure of the PSPRS Parker Case refund and overtime within the District due to Chief Tope moving from a captain position to chief. He stated that any other expenditures are under budget and the final figures are right on target. Office Manager Mohler also pointed out that our Accountant, Becky, did a JE to remove the accruing CopperPoint monies from the workers comp category which shows as a negative number on this report and should zero out on next month’s financials leaving only the monies paid to 7710, our current workers comp company. 
8. Office Managers Report: 

Office Manager Mohler explained to the Board that the outstanding balance with our ambulance billing company is moving down each month. She also explained that the Department has changed up their procedures with refusals and will be attempting to get insurance information on all refusals during the time of the call to help speed up the process for the billing department. She stated that Robynn from AERO feels that is why the outstanding balance is so much higher than in compared to the prior year when refusals were not being billed. Office Manager Mohler explained that the Board will see the total wildland billings on the next months Office Mangers report but at this point we are done billing out for the 2017 wildland season, and just waiting on one final payment to come in.  
9. Chiefs Report:  
A. Response Exception Reports:
No exceptional reports to report on. 
B. Update on Legislative Issues:
Chief Tope stated that himself and Office Manager Mohler will be attending the 2018 AFDA conference. He also said that the Medicare additional package will be extended which gives the district a little more funds for any Medicare payments. 
C. Operational Report: 
Chief Tope stated that he has been working with Captain Oberly on the upcoming testing dates. He said that the first testing session will be for reserve to fulltime firefighter which will be happening the last week of November, with the Captain test happening on December 19th – 21st. He said that the engineer’s test will happen sometime in the early spring, depending on whether we need to hire an engineer which will be determined by who gets the open Captains position. 
Chief Tope reported that he had an all staff meeting last week and he is working with the department to simplify the Divisions/Sections to allow some of the bigger sections to possibly have more than one person assigned to it to make the work load fairer. He said that he also wrote a letter to our Department Auxiliary asking them for up to $5000.00 to replace all the station windows. He said that the guys will do the work to cut down on the cost. Chief Tope also asked the Auxiliary for a snow blower to help the guys cut down on the time they are having to set aside to shovel the snow that the plow cannot get to. Chief Tope reported that Captain Garcia has been taking the lettering off the old ambulance in hopes to sell it off soon. 

Lastly, Chief Tope said that he put in for a grant with ADEQ for a new gas monitor and he and Office Manager Mohler filled out a grant from the forest service, VFA, for 30 pairs of wildland pants which is what the guys wear most of the time. There was also discussion that the SCBA, AFG, grant was not awarded to us and Chief Tope and Office Manager Mohler will be applying again for the AFG grant in hopes of receiving the award for SCBA’s and not having to set aside monies over the next three years to pay for them.  

10. DISCUSSION: Hall/Parker Case:
Office Manager Mohler explained that the Employer website is now up and running and she was able to submit the prior 2017-2018 contribution files and take back a total of $151,488.24 from the Departments PSPRS Credit. She stated that we should have our full credit back from PSPRS within the next few payrolls. Chief Tope said that we have not heard anything at this point of the interest rate and set date from the Courts but he will keep everyone up to date as soon as we hear something more.  
11. VOTE: Approval of revised Crown Castle Contract with Board permission for Chief Tope to sign the document:
Chief Tope explained that Crown Castle made the changes that the board wanted for the new contract. Crown Castle changed the name of our District to reflect our legal name and specified the legal premises of where the tower is located. He said all we need is a motion to accept the new-revised contract and approve himself to be able to sign the new contract.
Chairman Drinen asked for a motion to approve the revised Crown Castle contract and approve Chief Tope to be the signer of this revised contract. Member Rose moved, and it was seconded by Member Treharne.
The motion passed unanimously.
11. Call to the Public:
Bob Timberman asked the guys if the windows being priced from Home Depot were priced out with a contractor’s discount. He stated that if Home Depot was not giving them the discounted price he would go with Firefighter Liggett and use his VA card to help the District get 10% off the total price. 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:25 P.M.

Next Meeting:
December 19, 2017 at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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